Irish Sea Airspace Change Proposal 

Summary
Changes are proposed for a region of airspace centred over the Irish Sea, but also affecting airspace over North Wales and Western Lancashire around Southport, Formby, Skelmersdale and Ormskirk.

The changes are part of the UK/Ireland ‘functional airspace block’, an area in which NATS and the Irish Aviation Authority are working together to improve the cross-border efficiency of the airspace system.

The benefits of the Irish Sea proposal will include:   

· a reduction in fuel burn and CO2  generated by air traffic crossing the Irish Sea

· reduced complexity in the air traffic system which will in turn reduce the likelihood of delays between the UK and Ireland

· provision of airspace structures in the UK to support the development of innovative 'point merge' techniques that Dublin will use to reduce the need for holding aircraft in stacks prior to landing.

Achieving these benefits will mean moving some traffic flows.  This will mean a reduction in over-flight of some areas and a commensurate increase in over-flight of others.  
In particular it will increase the number of flights over parts of North Wales but only at altitudes in excess of 14,500ft.  It will also move some traffic into airspace at 6-7,000ft above Skelmersdale and Ormskirk, and 9,000ft over Southport and Formby.  However, this part of the proposal will only affect a small proportion of aircraft with, on average, 1 additional aircraft in this airspace every 2-3 hours.  

The proposal will also affect the times and/or areas in which recreational flyers and the military can operate.

Aviation stakeholders, local councils and MPs are amongst those who have been notified of the consultation, and consultation material is available for all on the NATS website www.consultation.nats.co.uk.  The consultation closes on 22nd July 2011.
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